
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Multisport Event 
What a fabulous weekend we had at the Multisport event.   It was terrific to see 
so many people from our school community volunteering their help and 
support over the two days.  The fun run was a highlight - with so many of our 
students participating, demonstrating their speed, determination and sporting 
prowess.  Well done everyone. 
A huge thank you to the Multisport committee for all the work and time you 
dedicate to making sure the success of the event.  We are very grateful 
 
Congratulations Meg and Tyler 
We FINALY received the news on Sunday evening of the arrival of Freddie Thomas Bonat.  
Meg and Freddie are both well. We look forward to them visiting us soon  
 
Regional Sports 
Last Friday many of our students travelled to Albury to participate in the Regional Interschool sport day.  All students 
were fabulous competitors on the day.  We are thrilled to announce Coco Vodusek and Ella Skehan both made it to 
the state championships taking place in Melbourne on Monday 29th October.   
Coco will be participating in the 800m and Ella in the 200m.  Good Luck girls 
 
Car Park 
Just a reminder when you pick up time please do not park in any of the spaces inside the school.  This is a pick-up 
zone only - so please if you need to park please do outside the school grounds.  I am sorry if this causes inconvenience 
however cars pulling in and backing out during the pick-up period compromises the safety of our students. 
 
Hats 
Please remember all students need to be wearing their hats to and from school and during all outdoor activities at 
school.  The hottest part of the day is often when students are leaving school! 
 
Melbourne Cup Week 
Just a reminder the Monday before the Cup is a School Closure Day 
Grade 6 Camp 
We were very excited to see our grade 6 students arrive home safely after they had spent the week in Canberra.  The 
students had a wonderful time and I have enjoyed hearing of all their experience and ‘antics’!!!!!!  A huge thank you to 
all staff and parents for going beyond the call of duty ensuring our students had a wonderful experience in our 
Nation’s Capital! 
 

Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Your Best 

Mini Blitz (Weeks 2 & 3) 
Being helpful, lots of us do, that’s 
why Sacred Heart is such a good 
school. But try asking for help if 
you’re not sure, it might help you 

learn and grow some more. 
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Yarrawonga’s 150th Birthday 
Thank you to Mrs Cussen (Sister Cussen) for leading our students in the Yarrawonga street parade.  The children had 
a wonderful time singing old time songs as they waved to the crowd. 
 
Discovery Excursion 
Our Discovery students thoroughly enjoyed travelling to Twisted Science in Echuca. They loved the hands-on 
activities that stimulated their curiosity and challenged their thinking.  I was relieved to hear they ALL disembarked 
the paddle steamer!!  Again, thank you to all staff and parents for making our excursion so much fun!! 
 
First Prep Transition Day 
Just a reminder our first Prep Transition will take place on Wednesday 7th from 11.45am – 1.00pm 
 
Take Care 
Arn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Acknowledgement of Traditional Custodians 
Sacred Heart acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on which this 
school is built. We commit ourselves to working in partnership with Aboriginal 

people for reconciliation and justice. 
 

Sacred Heart is a Child Safe School 
Sacred Heart Primary School promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children, including 
those with a disability.  

 

			Goulburn	Region	Preschool	Association	Inc.		 	
ENROLMENTS	NOW	OPEN	FOR	2019	
3-year-old	Fun	Group	enrolments	for	2019	are	now	open	
For	the	following	centre:	
Yarrawonga	Preschool	
87	–	97	Orr	Street,	Yarrawonga	Ph:	5744	3016	
To	enrol	complete	an	enrolment	form	which	is	available	at	www.grpsa.com.au	
or	at	the	centre	and	return	to	the	centre.	
For	further	information	please	contact	the	centre.	
Enrolments	close	on	31st	October	2018 



Week Term 4 
    Thu     25th       Fri       26th   Sat     27th         Sun   28th         

3 
(Oct) 

   Tennis 
12.30pm-  
Yr 3/4 
1.30pm-  
Yr 5/6 
 

*Prep 
Excursion- 
Altina Wildlife 
Park 
*Parish Mass- 
Yr 3 
* Woods Point 
Visit 1S 
*Walk to School 
Day 
*Day for Daniel 

Rosemary 
Cullen Trivia 
Night 
6.30pm 
Mercy 
Centre 

 

 Mon      29th     Tue    30th        Wed    31st     Thu     1st        Fri       2nd        Sat     3rd       Sun    4th      
4 

(Oct/Nov) 
  *Prep 

Cultural 
Immersion 

 Parent Café 
Evening 6pm 
Yr 5/6 
Leadership 
Centre 

*Parish Mass- 
Prep 
* Woods Point 
Visit Prep S 
*Yr 5/6 
Regional 
Basketball- 
Shepp 

  

 Mon      5th      Tue    6th       Wed    7th       Thu     8th         Fri      9th        Sat     10th            Sun   11th           
5 

(Nov) 
Pupil Free Day 
 

Pupil Free Day 
Melbourne Cup 
Day 

* Prep 2019 
Transition 
Session 1- 

11.45am-1pm 
*Wonga 

Wetlands Yr 3 
Excursion 

 *Parish Mass- 
Year 4 
* Woods Point 
Visit 1H 
* Radio 
Awareness-  
Yr 5 

  

 Mon      12th     Tue    13th        Wed    14th      Thu     15th        Fri       16th        Sat     17th       Sun    18th      

6 
(Nov) 

  * Prep 2019 
Transition 
Session 2- 
10.00am-
12noon 

 *Parish Mass- 
Yr 5 
* Woods Point 
Visit 1M 
 

 10am- 
Children’s 
Mass 

 Mon      19th      Tue    20th       Wed    21st        Thu    22nd          Fri      23rd        Sat     24th            Sun   25th           

7 
(Nov) 

P & F Meeting 
7.30pm 

 * Prep 2019 
Transition 
Session 3- 

11.45am-2pm 
 

*Prep Parent 
Information 
session 1pm 

 *Parish Mass- 
Yr 6 
* Woods Point 
Visit Yr 6 

  

 Mon      26th     Tue    27th        Wed    28th      Thu     29th        Fri       30th        Sat     1st        Sun    2nd       

8 
(Nov/Dec) 

 School Board 
Meeting  
6pm SHS 

School 
Production- 

Charlie & 
Chocolate 

Factory 6.30pm 

    

 Mon      3rd       Tue    4th       Wed    5th         Thu    6th           Fri      7th         Sat     8th            Sun   9th           

9 
(Dec) 

Swimming Safety 
Program 

Swimming 
Safety Program 

Swimming 
Safety Program 

Swimming 
Safety Program  
 
Christmas 
Concert 6pm 

 Swimming 
Safety Program 

  

 
 
 
 

Day for Daniel 
This Friday 
Wear Red! 



Catholic Identity           Meegan McInness 
Confirmation & Eucharist 2019 
The Confirmation Eucharist Ceremony 2019 for our current Year 3 students will be held on Friday evening August 
30th 2019 at 7pm in the MPB. Therefore, the Sacrament of Reconciliation for our current Year 2 students will be held in 
Term 2. I will confirm this date in the next few weeks. 
Have a great week everyone, 
Meegan McInness 
Mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

 
Pastoral Wellbeing          Janine Buerckner  
jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
 
Welcome back to Term 4.  I trust everyone had a happy and enjoyable break.  If you have any issues that you’d like to 
discuss, regarding your children’s education or their social or emotional wellbeing, please feel free to come and see 
me – my office is in the Admin Block.  
Our Breakfast Club is held on Wednesday and Friday mornings, before school, and all are welcome. 

 
Avoid the Pitfalls of Labelling Kids        by Michael Grose 
 
People are natural labellers. We’re quick to categorise others, particularly when they 
hold different views to ourselves. Terms such as ‘racist’, ‘feminist’ and ‘socialist’ are used liberally at the moment. 
The trouble with placing a label on a person is that it stops us from thinking too deeply about what they’re saying and 
prevents us from understanding who they really are. It’s hard to see beyond the label. 
The same principle applies when we apply labels like these on kids: 
“She’s the bright one of the family.” 
“My child is the one on the Autism Spectrum.” 
“He’s such a naughty kid.” 
“She’s an only child.” 
“He’s shy.” 
The labels we place on kids can become their defining characteristics. Anyone who has been called ‘stupid’, 
‘tanglefoot’ or a ‘klutz’ will know that these tags can become an overriding narrative, remaining well into adulthood. 
“I’m hopeless with accounts. I was a klutz in Maths when I was a kid and I’m still hopeless with figures,” is an example of a 
self-limiting storyline that has its origins in childhood. 
Even positive labels can be a burden for some children. Be told often enough that you’re the ‘smart’, the ‘good’ or the 
‘responsible’ child of the family or class and you’ve got some lofty expectations to live up to. There’s nothing wrong 
with setting high behavioural or academic standards, but a child’s good behaviour or high achievement shouldn’t 
become a badge or label that they always have to wear. 
Look beyond the label 
Instead of labelling kids, look beyond the label when you talk about them. For instance, when 
working with a child on the Autism Spectrum, a teacher or coach will need an understanding 
of the child’s condition in order to communicate with, manage and teach the child. But 
Autism shouldn’t be the defining characteristic; it shouldn’t be the only lens used to relate to 
the child. 
A child is so much more than any condition they have, but being labelled as the ‘autistic child’, the ‘anxious child’ or 
the child with oppositional defiant disorder immediately colours the perception others will have of them, as well as 
affecting the way the child sees him or herself. 
 
Help kids to define themselves broadly 
Many children put self-limiting labels on themselves. A child who defines himself as being stupid 



because he struggles academically benefits from parents who lovingly point out that there is more to life than 
schoolwork. Help your kids see the strengths that they have in other areas of life such as making friends or success at 
leisure activities, along with personal qualities such as loyalty, patience and persistence. In other words, help children 
see past any labels that they place on themselves. 
Label the emotion or behaviour 
Just as we should resist calling a child who bends the truth a liar (as it may well become a self-fulfilling prophecy), we 
should also avoid labelling kids who experience anxiousness in new or unfamiliar situations as ‘anxious children’. 
Being tagged an ‘anxious child’ gives a child a great excuse to avoid situations such as attending school camp or going 
to a concert because she feels uncomfortable, nervous or shy. The anxious child tag can stop a child from showing the 
bravery and courage she needs to overcome nerves, self-consciousness or feelings of discomfort. 
Instead, talk about anxiousness, nervousness and tension – which are emotions that children will naturally experience 
– while avoiding using the terms as tags or labels. For instance, it’s possible to feel anxious without being an ‘anxious 
person’. Labelling the child instead of the feeling can too easily define and restrict kids. 
Talk about behaviours that may reduce these feelings, such as planning ahead, practising and mindfulness. This will 
help kids feel that they have some control over their feelings, whereas being tagged with a label or name negates a 
child’s feelings of control and makes self-regulation more difficult. 
Catch yourself next time you’re about to stick a label – positive or negative –onto a child. Separate the deed from the 
doer, the kid from the condition, and focus on the behaviour or qualities that he or she needs to succeed in whatever it 
is they are trying to accomplish. 
 
 
CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS       
 
In order to prepare for the language & learning demands of the school environment, 
children need ample time and opportunity to engage in meaningful interactions with their 
family. 
Ten activities will be provided during Term 4 focusing on pragmatic language skills. 
Pragmatics refers to the social use of language and includes what we say, how we say it, our 
body language and whether it is appropriate to the situation.  Feel free to adjust these activities according to your 
child’s grade level. 
 
**Turn-taking not only during games but also conversation is an important skill to master. Play games with your child 
to practise turn-taking (and also how to win or lose appropriately!). The following games are classics: Beetle, Guess 
Who, Pop-Up Pirate, Connect4, Trouble, Monopoly, Cluedo. You might need to give the verbal prompt, ‘My turn’, 
‘Your turn’ for a start. Then focus on turn-taking during a conversation.  
**Each day when you pick your child up from school, use a different greeting, e.g. “Hi Harry, it’s so great to see you”, 
“Good afternoon, Harry”, “Harry, I’ve missed you so much”, etc. 
See if your child can use a different greeting each day also. 
Alternatively try using a different farewell, e.g. “See you later, Harry”, “Goodbye”, “Have a great day”, etc.  
 
If you have any questions you can contact Jasman Studzinski, Educational Speech Pathologist through the School’s 
Learner Diversity Leader, Janine Buerckner.  
 

 
 

 
 
 



Extend After School Care at Sacred Heart Primary School 

Extend-a-Hand 

Each year Extend launches Extend-a-Hand, a major social initiative that 
educates  primary school children on the benefits of contributing  

to the wider community. This year, we are extending a hand to our hard working 
farmers who have been suffering through one of the worst droughts in living memory 

Help Our Farmers Today 
Learn 

Children are learning about weather systems and cycles, the impact of drought, and who really provides 
our food. 

Aid 
Extend has partnered with GIVIT to help raise funds for our farmers and their families. 

Go to http://blog.givit.org.au/Extend-a-Hand/ to donate 
Appreciate 

Children will create handwritten letters and drawings expressing sentiments of gratitude and 
encouragement to the farmers and their families as our way of saying thank you for their hard work. 

 

 
Wednesday 31st October From 3.15pm to 5.30pm 

A spooky afternoon of fun and games to have with your friends. Make sure you bring some old 
clothes to change into, we may get messy. 

Lots of tricks and treats to be had by all. 
 
Jo Kingston (Team leader) and the Extend team  LookedAfter: extend.com.au 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

For Sale 
2x Size 9 Boys Shorts. Hardly worn. $5.00 

each 
2x Size 10 Boys Shorts BNWT. $9.00 each 

Sueanne Preston 
0466964677 

 

Attention 
Pastoral Care Group Cake and Produce 
Stall after Church on 3rd and 4th 
November. 
Donations would be greatly appreciated.   
Any queries please contact Eileen Thorp on 
0418 172 901. 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our MyGolf Junior series will start on the 28th of October. If you want a fun filled program for your kids to 
follow, click on the link below and register them today! 
http://www.mygolf.org.au    
If you need anything else please let me know. 
Kind Regards, 
Craig Stickling 
Golf Professional 
Golf Club Road MULWALA NSW 2647 
Clubhouse: (03) 5744 1911 | Pro Shop: (03) 5744 3983 
www.yarragolf.com.au 
 

Regional Athletics 
Today, some of our students represented the school at 

the Regional Athletics Championships held in 
Albury. Archie Skehan 100m, Archie Jaques 800m, 
Keira Freeman 800m, Coco Vodusek High Jump & 
800m, Ella Skehan 100m & 200m & Morgan McRae 

Triple Jump competed today. Jess Freeman & Darby 
Mullins also qualified. A great effort by all students to 

make it to this level. Congratulations also to Ella 
Skehan in the 200m and Coco Vodusek in the 800m 

who have qualified for the Vic Primary Schools State 
Championships.  

An outstanding effort. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yr 6 Canberra Camp 2018 
Last week our Year 6s headed off for an action-packed week in the Nation's capital. After studying 
the Australian Parliamentary System during Term 3, we were all excited and looking forward to 
our trip. We had the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus 
on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. Visits to Parliament House, Old 
Parliament House, the Australian Electoral Commission, Government House and the War 
Memorial gave us an opportunity to see Parliament in action, building on the work we had done 
in the lead up to our camp. We were extremely lucky to meet the Federal Member for Murray, 
Damien Drum, who answered the children’s questions about his role and responsibilities. We 
were also lucky enough to witness the politicians at eh best, or worst as the students described 
their behavior as appalling during question time.  
The children also visited the National Dinosaur Museum, Cockington Green, the National Zoo & 
Aquarium, The Royal Australian Mint, the National Museum of Australia, Questacon and the AIS. 
Night time activities included Laser Tag, Flip Out and Indoor Rock Climbing. 
A huge thank you to Ms. Barry and Mr. Carroll and our parent helpers, Andy Jacques, Bec Coulter 
and Damien Vodusek who gave up their time to accompany the students on camp. We're not sure 
who and more fun though, the students or the parents.  We’d also like to thank Fallon's Bus Lines 
and our drivers Greg and Barry for all their support and generosity with our students this week. 
They all really made for an unforgettable experience.  
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit 
the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist in meeting the cost 
of the excursion the Australian Government contributed $20 per student, under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) program, to lower the cost of our camp to families. We 
would like to thank the Australian Government for their support of this program. 
 

Damien Drum and our Yr 6 
students at Parliament 
House 

Our students outside 
Government House with 
‘Roger’, who’s been there 
for close to 40 years!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Discovery Centre Excursion- Twisted Science Echuca 

The Discovery Centre returned with smiles on their faces after a fun filled day in Echuca last 
week. Students were able to learn about Light and Sound at Twisted Science, as well as 
experiencing what school was like in the olden days. We even got to enjoy a beautiful cruise 
on a paddle steamer! Thanks to all the parents who supported us throughout the day, we 
couldn’t have done it without you. And a big shout out to Mrs Brewer, thank you for organising 
our excursion.  

 



Staff Email 

pgoldman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, lmaroney@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

kphillips@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, jsagaidak@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

kzanin@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mmclarty@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

lhandreck@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, astacey@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

bstacey@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, kcarpenter@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

khargreaves@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mbrewer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

codwyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, kbarton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

mwhiteley@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, ekerr@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

nconnell001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, lbrear@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

lboyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, xkennedy@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

dfrauenfelder@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, ktrembath@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

lstiles@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mfountain@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

dboulton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mbonat@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

mdwyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, bmills@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

bschutt@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mbarry@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

kackerly@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, agorman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

hkeenan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, nnolen@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, sbourke@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,  

jnixon@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

ccussen@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,nryan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au kcowan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, 

nwilson@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mprice@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

ashley@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, aleslie@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 



 



 

 



 

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 


